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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To bring Members up to date with operational issues at The Museum Café.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities:

· Council Ambitions – to be a well-managed Council providing efficient services based on identified customer needs.

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
As Members will be aware, a company called Gold & Brown were selected, after a detailed tender process, to operate the new café at Clitheroe Castle.

2.2
After some initial teething problems all parties on the site worked together to produce a product that delivered high throughput and satisfaction levels.

2.3
Gold & Brown played their part through the day-to-day café operation, catering for special events and supporting activities such as the ‘Big Picnic’.

3
CURRENT SITUATION

3.1
On the 1 October 2009, and without prior warning, we received a letter from Gold & Brown stating that they had gone into voluntary liquidation and therefore withdrawn from operating the café with immediate effect.

3.2
As Members will understand this left us in a very difficult position as the café was an integral part of the visitor experience.

3.3
An emergency meeting including the Council’s Corporate Management Team and Community Development Manager was held that morning to determine what action should be taken.  Possible options included:

· finding another operator;

· closing the café;

· running it in-house.

3.4
After some debate it was agreed that the best option would be to operate the café ourselves for an interim period to the end of March 2010.  This would therefore give us time to assess its performance and to explore long-term options.  It would also provide some continuity for the site.

3.5
It also helped the existing staff who had also received notice and were, in most instances, owed 4 weeks wages.

3.6
There then followed a day of intense activity to employ staff, compile inventories, stock checking, set up financial systems and supplier chains.

 3.7
As a result the café has now been operating with the Council’s support for 4 weeks and continues to offer a good, quality service both during the daytime and for special functions.

4
RISK ASSESSMENT

4.1
The approval of this report may have the following implications:

· Resources – The Council is currently responsible for all financial aspects of the café’s operation and, over the next few months, will assess its trading position to allow agreement on its further operation.  The Councils also a creditor and has identified an amount owed of £8,010 to the administrators.

· Technical, Environmental and Legal – Employment issues with Gold & Brown staff are being assessed in line with the Council’s short-term commitment.
· Political – None.

· Reputation – The decision to provide continuity in terms of existing staff and service will be seen as a positive move on the part of the Council.
5
CONCLUSIONS

5.1
 Now that the café is operating as normal, future activity will include exploring how the offer can be expanded.  Advice will also be sought from other operators, where possible, to help build a complete picture to enable the Council to move to a longer‑term solution.
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